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Summary of the meeting held on April 20 and 21, 1999


The Committee held a special meeting with the participation of experts from Member States, April 20 to April 21, 1999 to consider operative paragraph 15 of General Assembly resolution Confidence- and Security-Building in the Americas, AG/RES. 1566 (XXVIII-O/98), which states as follows: 

“b. 
Analyze the meaning, scope, and implications of international security concepts in the Hemisphere, with a view to developing the most appropriate common approaches by which to manage their various aspects, including disarmament and arms control; and

c.
Identify ways to revitalize and strengthen agencies of the inter-American system related to the various aspects of hemispheric security.”


The Chair introduced the topic, outlining the various mandates being addressed by the Committee.  The following Delegations expressed their respective countries’ positions and activities related to the security issues addressed in operative paragraph 15: Antigua and Barbuda, Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Panama, Peru, United States, Uruguay and Venezuela.  

The discussion covered, inter alia,  the redefinition of the concept of security and new threats to security; the role of the OAS, the OAS General Secretariat and of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB); the strengthening of the Committee on Hemispheric Security; cooperation among Member States to effect early conflict resolution and response to threats to security; and the necessity of mechanisms to maintain security in the long term.  The Committee agreed with the Chair’s statement that the contributions made at this meeting by Member States ought to be taken into account in future discussions of this mandate. To this end, all delegations were requested to submit their respective presentations, made during this meeting, in writing to the Secretariat.
/ 

The Canadian Delegation presented a paper entitled “Canadian ‘Food for Thought’ Paper: Hemispheric Security System Review”.
/ 

The Chair also briefed the Committee on the Forum on International Security in the Hemisphere held on April 19-20, 1999 at the OAS under the auspices of the Chilean Permanent Mission and co-sponsored by the United States Permanent Mission and the General Secretariat.
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�.	These presentations will be published as addenda to this Summary.


�.	Published as addendum 1 to this Summary.





